

Woodend Beach Country Music Club INC.



Newsletter: June 2018

From the President

On behalf of Marilyn I would like to welcome the new Committee for the Woodend Beach Country Music Club.

I am sure we will endeavour to work hard for our Club. There will be a suggestion box up at the raffle table which we will discuss at committee meetings. Please feel free to put suggestions in it, with it signed, so we can discuss it further with you if needed.

On Sunday the 29th of July 2018 the Cavaliers and our club are having their yearly music day at the Ashburton RSA

We would love to have some feed back on the ones that want to go by bus so we can start organising transport. Please let us know by the next club night.

On a sadder note, Marilyn's husband Robbie has been very sick so our get well wishes and our prayers go out to them.

Brian Pope from Motueka, who was a member when we had our Club down the beach has passed away. Our condolences go to Jean and their family. I can remember Brian and Peter Smith being the life of the party and our members were in stitches laughing so much.

Also Olive Jordan passed away. Olive was a member down at the beach as well and still is a member. Her failing health has stopped her from being at Club nights. On a brighter note I am looking forward to working with our new committee and all the relaxed fun nights and great music we are all going to have in our lovely warm club rooms. I am sure summer has gone now so make sure

you all keep nice and warm and keep well

Cheers Barb (Vice President)

From the Editor

Welcome to the June issue of the newsletter. It would be good to have a name for the newsletter so that it is easily referred to. We invite members to email their suggestions or put suggestions in box before July publication. Cheers *Barbara Clark*

Club Nights

2nd and 4th Thursdays of each month at 7.30pm

Location

Woodend Community Centre - School Road, Woodend.

Subscriptions

Yearly Membership

Single Adult \$10.00 Family \$25.00

Club Night Entry

Members \$ 3.00 Non-Members \$ 4.00 Visitors and Members of other clubs are welcome.

Newsletter Delivery

The newsletter will be distributed via email and hard copy on club night. Please check that Pam has your most up to date email address. The newsletter can also be viewed on website:

countrymusiccorralled.com

Coming Events

Annual Cavaliers Get-together Sunday - 29 July 2018 ASHBURTON RSA 10am to 4.30pm



Come along and join in with this combined event with Cavaliers Country Music Club. Our club band will be providing the backing support this year, with singers from both clubs invited to participate. The day starts at 10am at the Ashburton RSA Club; there is food and drink available throughout the day, and for members there is a \$5 food voucher. Please support the outing as all profits from the raffle will be split between the two clubs.

Don't forget to bring your chord sheets!

Transport: We are looking at organising a bus for members and friends - cost TBA. Please let us know your interest by next club night.

Club Night Antics Could I have this dance....

Kevin and Peter tripping the light fantastic...







See the Treasurer Trish Smith

Remember to have voting rights at AGM, you must be a financial member.

To stand for committee you must be a member for a year prior to the AGM.

Annual General Meeting

The annual general meeting was held on 10 May 2018, before normal club night, and was well attended by members. Business was discussed regarding the change in the constitution, which was approved and now being forwarded to the Dept of Internal Affairs. New Executive members - Barb Lloyd voted on as Vice President, Trish Smith as Treasurer, and new committee members - Kevin Taylor and Sonya Frater.

Club Nights

Notes for Singers

- For smooth transition between singers, please be waiting at the front when your turn is announced.
- Tell the Rhythm Guitarist the title of song, the key you require, and if you want all or some of the band to play.
- Have your pieces in folders at least 4 - for the band. The clearer the font the easier it is for the band to see the chords.
- Keep the intro to a minimum this saves time.
- When time gets short, the MC will make an announcement regarding number of songs to be sung; this is so everyone gets a fair go.
- Unexpected guests please allow the committee to offer unscheduled extended "spots" to guests; it is part of our welcoming gesture to them.



For all country music information from around New Zealand, check out this site

www.countrymusiccorralled.com

Other Clubs

Rangiora Country Music Club
1st Wednesday evening at 7.30pm
Rangiora Northbrook Museum
Sparks Lane, Rangiora 7400.
Contact: Judith Cook

(President) Ph: 03 310 8159.

Ph: 03 310 8159.



Kiwi Country Music Club 3rd Sunday each month 1pm - 5pm Equestrian Hotel's Venue Bar 6 Tower Street, Hornby. Contact: Selwyn Taylor (President) Ph 03 338 3559

Christchurch Country Music Club 1st Sunday each month

1pm - 5pm (except January) Papanui RSA 55 Bellvue Avenue, Papanui. Contact: Fiona Glassey

Ph: 022 079 9305

Live Shows

Down to Earth Country - 4th Friday at Papanui RSA - 7pm to 10pm Contact: Elaine Ensor-Hall 339 0171

Annette's Heart of the Country

4th Sunday of month - 1.30pm. Hornby Working Mens Club - \$6.00

Live Shows Barb's Rebels 2nd Sunday of month

Paparua-Templeton RSA 38 Kirk Rd, Templeton - 2pm to 6pm.

Next Dates: 17 June

Barb of Barross -2nd Saturday of month

4.30 until 7.30pm

Hornby Working Mens Club.

Contact: Barb Lloyd (03) 310 0355

Or 021 113 8177

Next Dates:

14 and 16 June - Hornby WMC

Marion's Outlaws

For upcoming shows please contact: Marion 027 4885297

SOUNDS MUSICAL

North Canterbury's specialist music store

33 Percival Street, Rangiora Ph 03 3136233 www.soundsmusical.co.nz

Rod Mitchell (owner) has had over 30 years experience in the Music Industry so can offer good honest advice for all your Musical needs whatever your budget.

Sounds Musical specialise in quality named brand instruments at competitive prices and offer excellent customer service.

They stock top brands including Fender, Squier, Korg Casio, Wharfedale, Vox, Stentor, Tanglewood and Cort among many others.

For any advice or questions call in, phone or check out their website.

Club Executive

Vice President **President**

Marilyn Johnstone 03 312 7589 Barb Llovd 03 310 0355

Secretary

Pam Smith 03 312 2158

Email: peachy819@gmail.com

Treasurer

Trish Smith 027 3754056 Committee

John Clark (Band)

03 354 4121

Kevin Taylor Peter Smith

Sonya Frater

All notices of a pastoral nature e.g. Births, deaths, and other must come through President or VP.

Newsletter **Editor**

Barbara Clark alphaplus1212@gmail.com Ph 03 354 4121

Club Postal Address

Woodend Beach Country Music Club Inc.

C/- 32 Fuller Street Kaiapoi 7630